
 

 

Town Manager Report 

Month of May 2023 

 

We have completed the fifth month of the calendar year. I want to continue giving an overview 
as part of my manager report.    

 
1. We are continuing our Leadership Meetings at 9am on Monday Mornings.  
2. We have repaired the Town Hall and Police Department Roofs as approved by the Board 

of Aldermen at the Budget Retreat on March 31, 2023.   The Police Department overhang 
construction is still underway.   

3. Budget Preparation has been in full swing, and the Staff Budget Process is now complete.  
4. We have hired a tree trimmer and mechanic in our Public Works Department.  
5. The Landis Pool did open Monday May 29, 2023, and our staff did an outstanding job 

(this month) getting the pool ready to open.  
6. Disconnect Day will be the third Wednesday of each month beginning July 2023.   
7. The Public Works Backhoe has been sold in the amount of $7305, on Gov Deals.  
8. The Cruise-In will be on Friday, May 5, 2023, from 5 pm – 9 pm, featuring karaoke and 

food vendors. 

  

Please stop by my office or contact me directly fi you have any issues or concerns.  

 

Thank you,  

Michael D. Ambrose  


